Shippensburg Fish and Game Association
General Membership Meeting
November 14, 2023

Meeting called to order by President Bill Clough with pledge of allegiance and roll call of officers.
Minutes for the October were read and approved.

Officer/Committee reports

Treasurers report General Fund $31,195.28
Fundraisers Fund $212,003.48

Snoke’s Excavating has been paid for burying the water line deeper.

M-S-P to accept the treasurers report

Archery- Winter League will be starting in January 2024
Trap- ending the practices for the year, they had a good year.
Will begin Monday night practices again in January 2024.

Membership secretary-
Dues have been coming in, so far 508 have paid their 2024 dues and 487 have not yet paid.

A Fredrick Police Department officer part of a unit at Fort Dietrich sent a request to use the club to
practice. Dean Hurst Co. Commander is a club member. Tabled and sent to BOD.

Phone system will be repaired tomorrow 11/15.

Black Powder-26 shooters were on line with the weather windy and rain squalls. Had a medical
emergency, called 911 and the EMS were here in fifteen minutes.

They held a welding party and all damaged animals were repaired and made ready for next year.
Scrap metal was taken for recycling and $25 was paid for the scrap metal.

Ground Hog, NRA — no reports

A third reading of the by-law changes was read to the members attending. A vote was taken on the
by-laws change and passed. The by-laws will now be changed.

Snoke’s Excavating did all the work they were contracted to do. They will be back in the spring to
spread top soil and reseed. The cost was $5858.

Nominations of officers for 2024
The following members also wish to stay on the Board of Directors if reelected- George Croutz, Brian
Shimkanon and Norm Myers.

Look at the walk in cooler again, it is making strange noises.

June 2024 Drawing- all vendors have been contacted.

The following will be responsible for the following.

Andy Spotts will arrange for the ATM unit, Harold will order baked beans, Bob will arrange for EMS
to be here, Bob and Harold will mark the lines for water etc. Kathy Parson will handle the food line,



Brian will handle the gambling, Bernie will handle the gate and parking, Brian set up and take down,
Darrell and Tom portable toilets and trash.
Brian will also arrange to have 4 shuttles to bring attendees from the parking area.

Reminder-Dues for 2024 are due now, they must be paid by January 31, 2024. It will be decided after
that if any new members will be taken in 2024. If any new members are taken the application will go
online at midnight March 1% 2024.

Current membership is 995.

50/50 tonight was $53.

M-S-P to adjourn



